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President Jamie Message MIA�

May 2013�
...�What  is happening?�

April 21                   Road Cleanup - Travis T�
 April 27                 Eureka’s  Rendezvous Days�
April 27                  Guild School Penny Drive�
May 3rd                 Club meeting�
More on page 5....�

HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY�

Model T Store — "T" Tips - Restoration Videos�
"T" Tips - Restoration ... • 3-2 Model T Coils—II: Repair and re-�
building a coil. How it works. How to select a coil to rebuild. Tips�
and tricks of coil rebuilding.�

modeltstore.myshopify.com/products/?restoration-videos�
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President� Vice President� Secretary� Treasurer�

Jamie Allen�
208-704-0137�

Ed Hope�
570-8333�

Betty Patterson�
214-9522�

Please direct club cor-�
respondence to the�
clubs mailing address:�
IEMTFCA�
PO Box 11708�
Spokane Valley, WA�
99211-1708�

Dues�
The yearly dues are�
$20 per year for an in-�
dividual or  fam-�
ily and due by�
January 31st of�
each year. Please�
renew your mem-�
bership or join�
the club as a new�
member. We look�
forward to seeing�

Committee� Lead� Contact�
 Banquet for 2014� Steve & Julie Heid� 509-928-0215�

 Email /Mailing/Roster/�
Membership/Printing/�

Jim Patterson� 509-214-9522�

Entertainment/Programs� Tom Carnegie� 509-922-1805�

Fenderchatter� Diane Swanson� Fenderchatter@�
gmail.com�

Greeting Committee� Mike Stormo� 509-725-4531�

Legal� Harvey Dunham� 509-218-1437�

Library� Gene Kicha� 509-926-4872�

Nametags and Patches� Steve & Julie Heid� 509-928-0215�

Photographer� Jillian Robison� 509-701-0983�

Refreshments� Candy Burgess� 509-924-0898�

Road Clean-Up� Travis Thosath� 509-847-4393�

Safety/ Seminars� Mike Robison� 509-844-5900�

Scrapbooks-Photo Album�Roy Moffit� 509-449-6305�

Sunshine Report� Susie Carnegie�  509-922-1805�

Swap Meet� Bill Barr� 509-998*2476�

Tours� Mike Robinson &�
Hal Moffit�

509-844-5900�
509-924-9161�

Webmaster/Facebook at�
Inland Empire Model T� Mike Robison�

www.spokane�
modeltclub.com�

All items  to be�
published are�
due gy the 18th�
of the month.�
Please send pho-�
tos, articles and�
anything else for�
the newsletter to�
fenderchatter�
@gmail.com�

Bill Barr�
509-998-2476�
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         The monthly meeting begins at 7:30 PM on the 1st Friday of each month at the Opportunity�
Presbyterian Church, 202 North Pines, Spokane Valley, WA.  Our  next regular meeting is�
MAY 3rd, 2013 at the church. A reminder for  anyone wishing to join other T Club members for the reg-�
ular  pre-meeting dinner that it will be at 5:30 - 6:00 PM at Conley's Restaurant next to the White Ele-�
phant just east of Pines  at 12622 E. Sprague in Spokane Valley. We hope to see you there!�

Spokane Model T Club Minutes�
Spokane Model T Club Minutes�

April 5, 2013�

While waiting for our President, Ja-�
mie Allen to arrive, Merrill Smith and�

his friend John from the Inland�
Northwest Car Club Council are here�
to sell raffle tickets for a space on the�
cover of the INCCC Calendar of�
Events for your car. Merrill also�
wanted members to be aware of�
changes to the law that allows how�

many parts cars you can have on your�
property. He will forward a sample�
letter that can be used to write you�

legislature to protest changes.�

Meeting called to order at 8:00 P.M.�
by President Jamie Allen.�

Welcoming Committee:  Tom C.�
"Everybody's here."�
Secretary's report:�

Motion made to accept the minutes as�
emailed to members.  Motion sec-�

onded and passed.�
Susan Freund of the Inland Northwest�

Car Club Council wrote a card to�
thank us for our participation in the�

scholarship fund. "Because of the sup-�
port from the clubs, we will have given�
away over $200,000 in scholarships to�

some great students this year."�

Treasurer's report:�
Betty presented the report. Motion�

was made to approve the Treasurer's�
report as presented. Motion passed.�

Committee Reports:�
Tours - Mike R. reported that the Ides�
of March party was a success with 12�
people, 5 in togas, and 1  Model T.�

Lots of pizza and Ben Hur.�
Upcoming Tours: Rendezvous Days at�
Eureka. There will be a parade on the�
27th. Also Barnyard Cruises, contact�

Nan for details.�
Road Cleanup - Travis T: Sunday�

April 21st 11:00 A.M. Meet at Rosaurs�
at 3rd and Oak.�

Suzie Stacy reminds everyone that the�
Guilds School will be out on their�
penny drive Saturday April 27th.�

Safety inspection at Larry and Norma�
Skidmore's home. May 19th 9:00am�

Barbeque and potluck. Bring a dessert�
or side dish and a chair.�

Donald is planning a Train Tour, Sat-�
urday May 25th   "Will meet at the�

church."�
Hal Moffit announced that Tekoa, WA�

is having a Slippery Gulch Parade�
June Saturday 15th. 8:30 A.M. Regis-�

tration.�

Continued on next page...�
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....Continued from page 3�

Jim reminds everyone that Medical Lake�
has their Founder's Day Parade the same�

day, June 15th.�
Tom says, "Don't forget the Montana�

500." June 17th - 19th.�
Sunshine - Susie C: Sent a get well card to�
Mark Hutchinson and Rick C. Tom said,�

"My brother blew out his leg."�

Old Business:�
4th of July Tour 2013.  50 people signed�

up so far.�
4th of July Committee Meeting April Sun-�
day 14th 1:30 at Mark and Janice's home.�

Tuesday Nights at the Auto Ranch: Tom�
C - "Montana built two carbs."�

Entertainment - Tom C: Heather demon-�
strated custom knives that her husband�
makes. She explained the different pro-�

cesses and choices of materials for blades,�
handles and sheaths. Different knives for�
different purposes. Visit the website at�

Flatlineknives.com.�
Ticket sales - And the winner is Montana!�

Adjourned 8:46 P.M.�

Submitted by Ed Hope, Secretary�

Innisfail and District Historical Society�
P.O. Box 6042�

Innisfail Alberta T4G 1S7�

Re: Our 9TH annual Vintage, Classic, Spe-�
cialty, Vehicle Show and Pancake Breakfast�

May 25, 2013�
This is our 9th year for this event and would�
like to invite you to participate in this event.�
Last year we changed the People’s choice�
awards  to have 6 classifications instead of 5�
because of controversy of having other than�
just Automotive and motorcycle type vehicles�
entered into the people choice votes we are�
adding a separate classification for those vehi-�
cles that are not considered a car truck or mo-�
torcycle. Last year was a great year for us�
with extremely good participation so we�
would like your participation this year to�
make it even better. You will see a few�
changes on the enclosed poster and the regis-�
tration form attached to this e-mail. This year�
you may pre Register by mail or e-mail with�
the enclosed registration to the Village. The�
driver of the first 10 cars registered will be�
eligible for the free Breakfast in the order�
they enter the grounds and pick up their reg-�
istration form. The Registration form sent out�
will NOT be the form that you put on your car�
at the show.�
 On Behalf of the Board of Directors and�
Staff, we welcome all the previous partici-�
pants that return and all the new participants�
that come to enjoy our official opening of the�
Village for 2013 season. The village will be�
open for you to visit all of the displays and ar-�
tifacts we have as well as enjoying the car�
show and breakfast.                  Yours Truly�

Lawrence Gould�
Vehicle Show Event Chairman�

Mt. Vernon Tulip Tour�
Jim & Betty Patterson�

The Seattle Model T club  had  a "Tulip Tour" on Thursday, April 11th - weather permitting (not too�
cold and rainy).  April 18th is the fall back / rain date. The plan was to meet at Fish Creek Farm (Dick &�
Beverly Borton's home) We hope to gather there about 9:30 and depart at 10:00.  We'll do a bit of a tour�
up to and around the tulip fields and have lunch at the Salmon feed in Mount Vernon before heading�
back. Jerry & Patty Wrolstad led the pack for this one.�
 Walt Berdan Bellvue, WA�

If anyone got to go please report it at our next meeting May 3rd.�
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Candy’s Cookie Corner�
May:  Mavis Baum�
 June: Diana Barr / Norma Skidmore�
July : Spokane Swap meet�
August : Summer BBQ/Pot luck�

WE’RE THINKING OF YOU�
Get well cards to:�
Joanne LaBelle, Diane Swanson�

Thanks - Susie Carnegie�

UPCOMING  EVENTS�
April 21                   Road Cleanup - Travis T�
 April 27                 Eureka’s  Rendezvous Days�
April 27                  Guild School Penny Drive�
May 3rd                 Club meeting�
May 19                   Safety inspection with potluck at the Skidmores�
 May  25                 Donald’s Train Tour�
June 7th                 Club Meeting�
June 15                  Medical Lake Founders Day Parade�
June 15                  Teoka Slippery Gulch Parade�
 June 17-19th         Montana 500, Ft.Benton, MT.,  - Mike Stormo�
July 4                     July 4thTour-Hutchinsons�
July 5th-7th          The Long Dam Tour /possible�

CHECK THE CLUB WEB SITE FOR SPUR�-�OF�-�THE�-�MOMENT EVENTS.�
Tours may be arranged at the last minute so check the club web site Calendar of Events at�

http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com�for the latest activities.�

Tours and Activity Reports�

TUESDAY NITES�
 Tom Carnegie gives monthly updates at our monthly meetings. This report is,”Montana built 2 carbs.”�

For free workshop space, company and advice, too!  http://www.antiqueautoranch.com�
Also, Check out the  info on Spokane Model T Club website. www.spokanemodeltclub.com�

And available on Facebook: Inland  Empire Model T Club�

Model T Ford Service Manual - now on the Internet! By Jim Patterson�

Click on the link below to view the entire Model T Ford Service Manual on the Internet.�
You'll still have to purchase the hard copy  if you want the convenience of using it in�
your shop while you're working on your Model T,  but with tablets and laptops,  you�
can now take the Service Manual wherever you go!  This could be good bedtime read-�
ing!�
http://mtfci2002.readyhosting.com/manuals/Model_T_Service_Manual/mtsm.html�

Please send the Fenderchatter pictures of your projects�
 and a brief description of the restoration. Thanks!�

Fenderchatter@gmail.com�
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Model T  Family Memories�
1917 Model T Touring Story  By Joanne LaBelle�

Don and I joined the club in  1999. Our first tour that year was over 1000 miles in a week�
through Montana. Hazel Whiteley graciously welcomed us with a goodie bag which Don�
enjoyed eating  the cookies while driving the trouble trailer. It was quite an adventure�
with Joe Swanson giving me a Hot Foot from the exhaust floorboard to being left behind�
in town when Don excitedly took the trouble trailer to help one of the members. As I re-�
call, it was dollar bills not twenties that flew out of the model T that stopped traffic on the�
freeway. Don and I purchased a 1917 Touring model T which my son Steve LaBelle and�
Joe Swanson are restoring. Don passed away last year May 2nd 2012. We miss him.�

 ICCC letter�
From: Ed Hope�

All:�
 Remember Merrill Smith and his friend John from the Inland Car Club Council at our meeting last�
Friday evening? Merrill asked us to write to our legislatures to oppose changes to the rules concerning�
changes that allow number of parts cars on private property. Attached is a sample letter that Merrill�
has asked us to send out to our members.�

Legislator's Title & Name�
Address�

Dear (insert name):�
I am a concerned car hobbyist writing to let you know that the automobile collector and restoration�
hobby is a popular and community conscious group of individuals as well as organized clubs.�
I have learned that changes to Legislation, introduced concerning ownership and storage of vehicles on�
private property for use in the car restoration and customizing hobby, will restrict the number and how�
these vehicles are stored on my own land.�
The SEMA/SAN sponsored bill to allow the storage of vehicles for parts and restoration use has been�
altered and I would urge you to not vote for this change to the original SEMA action Network proposed�
bill.�
In the original bill it was suggested that the number of cars used for the auto hobby be only controlled�
by a requirement to have them shielded from public view with a fence or hedge of some sort so the cars�
could not be seen by an individual standing at street level. Myself and my friends in the car related�
hobby feel strongly about this and we urge you as our elected representative to hear our concerns.�
Thank you for considering my input,�
\\Sincerely,�
your name�
your club name�
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FOR SALE / WANTED / SERVICES�

FOR SALE�
John's Model T�

Jim & Betty Patterson�

FOR SALE - 1925 Model T Roadster - older restoration, 12 volt, Ruckstell, electric start, runs great.�
ALSO ..  16' double axle car trailer.�

asking $12,000.00  for both... John Wyman, Spokane, WA  phone:  509-467-1871.�

For pictures of ads, if available, go to the Spokane Model T Club website:..�
www.spokanemodeltclub.com/for-sale.php..�

Spokane Symphony Display�
Jim & Betty Patterson�

The Spokane symphony is having a roaring 20's/Great Gatsby themed performance. They would like to�
have a Model T on display outside for an hour or so before the concert begins.  The performance date�
was April 28th @ the Martin Woldson theater aka The Fox. She said club information/display is wel-�
come. She also said she would try to scratch our back if we could help... Maybe the person who volun-�
teers could get a ticket to the performance... Just ask, you never know.�

Mike Robison�
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S e e  y o u  n e x t m o n th  a n d  sa fe �-�T  in  y o u r  d r ivin g�

IEMTFCA�
PO Box 11708�
Spokane, WA�
99211�-�1708�

Fender Chatter is published�
monthly by the Inland Empire�
Chapter Model T Club of America�
in  Spokane, WA.   To be included,�
as space permits, in the next news-�
letter, items must be received no�
later than the 20th of the month.�
Please submit your articles, photos,�
trip reports, adventures, Ford T�
parts for sale, want ads, ideas, etc.�
to�fenderchater@gmail.com�

HAPPY�
MOTHER’S DAY!�

MAY 12TH�

Postcard in 1915�
Northern Railroad�


